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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 – WEST WING – MONDAY, March 19, 2018, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Discussion of 2018-2019 Calendar – talked about data\research, testing numbers, attendance, teacher curriculum pacing, and student and parent feedback.
Security Update – 2/23 Lock-down – sincerest appreciation for the school board members + Monty for showing up at the school so quickly and being present with helping check-out kids and shuffling them to their parents, even walking them home.  Sherriff’s Department was fast on the response and the whole thing was done very well.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President at 7:03 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Director
	Present

	Ed Whritner
	Treasurer
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	Dean of Students/Athletic Director

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Heather Mckie
	Assistant Business Manager

	
	Erica Holm
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Nicole Gregerson
	Amanda Rose

	
	Rachael Showalter
	Brian Rose

	Tree Murphy
	Anna Mathews
	Doris McKinley

	Adyan Farrar
	Emily Hutchinson-Brown
	Kate Kearns

	
	Tigo Cruz
	Tyra and Avonlea Hughes

	
	Emily Rice (The Journal)
	Kaelan Everett


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the meeting agenda with Addendum item
Mrs. Coppinger seconds. 
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the 2/20 Regular Meeting and the 3/5 Work Session 
Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Whritner.  NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mancos Early Learning Center here to present – Kate Kearns read a poem to describe their learning environment and they handed out invitations to Mr. Hanson and the Board members to come visit them.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

A. Superintendent’s Report (verbal) – important to give 4-day week one more year to get data and make sure we are making the right decision, either way. Takes more than one year to see if it works.  Last month we received Tanis’s resignation, and along those lines, the business office will be moving over to the High School, the thought was “let’s find a sub to get through the year.”  After the Danielle fiasco, Erica is now the secretary to both offices. We will need to hire someone next year to fill this dual role as Erica hopes to be teaching in a classroom.
Security – buzz-in system not quite finished campus wide. Elementary is up and running, hoping tomorrow will be finished at all locations.  Delayed due to parts\delivery back-up. Also adding two fob entries; West Cafeteria, and bottom, south Elementary door.
Budget – collaboration has started.  Should be on the Agenda in April’s work session, will be budgeting conservatively.

Brian personally thanked Tim, Boe, Blake and Monty for being here on 2/23 for the lock-out as he was out of town for a funeral.  This is now in the court system and will keep you all posted as we learn more. 
B. Owner’s Rep. Update – Monty spoke about the DD set on Friday, thinks maybe 75% complete in that area.  May need to travel to Denver, or the Denver folks will need to come here.
Land Development – Hamptons and Trevinos still looking at deals with expanding the track. Current DD drawing shows 6-lane track, with these properties in question, we should be able to make an 8-lane track. Hamptons’ land size discrepancy, waiting on verification and will get back with us.  

Jaynes is trying to refine their numbers, estimates.  Lots of time spent on the performance aspect of the performance center, lights, stage, curtains, etc. Jaynes looking for part-time workers with the students for summer jobs.  

Main focus right now is the budget and scope and not compromising on either. Budget meeting next week with Jaynes and Humphries\Poli.  State code review; 6-8 weeks deadline. 
Janet got a $26,000 grant to help cover new kitchen appliances.

C. PreK-5 Principal Report – finally over the crazy flu, down to 10-15 students out each day, compared to 40-50. 
Pre-k teachers invited each member of the board to come visit their rooms and see what they are doing over there.

Caleb implementing character Ed from Pre-K through the elementary and is a great addition.

Buzz-in system has only had positive feedback, and lots of “thank-you’s” from parents

Art show first week of April going on in the West Wing.

D. Secondary Principal Report – we had about 20 kids participate in the “walk-out” on March 14. It was peaceful and respectful and also had community members present. Adam addressed the rumor that he had threatened students with suspension if they walked out; completely untrue.  Brian addressed the crowd and encouraged them to try and create change every day, not just this one day.
Ramped up PBIS celebrations, one day was a “split your blues away”, and another was “pickles and popcorn”, trying to get student morale back up after the lock-out and before Spring Break.  Another one is scheduled for the week after Spring Break.  Positive Post-its kicked off the month of March, teacher’s notes on each kids’ locker and then the kids make their own notes for lockers.
FFA selling boxes of meat cuts as a fundraiser, trying to find new steers for next year,

Science Fair and Destination Imagination teams head to State the weekend after Spring Break.

Natalia has been working with Clara to get a Counselor Core Grant.  
Graduation guidelines are changing: points per class, looking for a fine art credit (music, drama, art, CTE, foreign language). Whole-child involvement, waiting on a rubric to create our own requirements. SAT\ACT scores will be rising.  PCC will be increasing their tuition, need to talk about this with budget talks on the horizon. We’ll be looking at $6,000 per student per year at this rate, feedback? San Juan College is only $45 a credit hour where PCC is nearly $170 per credit hour.  Talks of dusting off the “merger agreement” where we provide this education. The board would like to talk with the PCC folks to go over that previous agreement.
We have a large opt-out rate again for testing, this is not supposed to affect us with the state.

E. Dean of Students/Athletic Director Report – went over Discipline reports
Boys Basketball had a great season, went to Regionals and lost in the last quarter.

80+ kids out for both HS and MS track combined.

HS track has had two meets, MS starts practice this Wednesday

All-State football game June 1st, Kaleb and Cameron qualified

Caden Showalter selected for the SHOW, March 23 State’s top 20 Basketball players

F. BOCES Report (verbal) – Adria’s evaluation and BOCES budget are the next things on the radar, second reading of budget. 
G. Accountability Committee Report (verbal) – Emily Brown gave brief overview, looked at State requirements for participation, restructure, formalizing, etc. Currently we have more administrators than parents at most meetings, depending on what topic is on the agenda.  Discussion about 4-day week and lack of viable Friday programs for kids.  Further discussion on the “buzz-in” system and the difference between a lock-out and a lock-down.  Parents unsure of a plan in case parents all need to meet somewhere in the event of another big lock-down or evacuation.  We need better communication with parents about those situations and what parents are supposed to do with each one.  Bond update, next DAG meeting after spring break.
H. Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – talked about Monty’s Repayment report, so far just architects and contractor billing. Deductables increased for insurance meeting. Health insurance meeting, talked about future hikes in rates, minimum of 4% - looking into different quotes, got one out of Denver.  PO deadline is April 1. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hunter seconds. 
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Whritner.  NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

ACTION ITEMS 
MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve action items A and B by consent 

Mr. Hawkins seconds. 

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Whritner.  NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

A. First Reading of 2018-2019 Calendar

Approved by consent

B. (Addendum to approve Peter Eppard to sub for Maintenance\Custodial)
Approved by consent

Add Pam + CASB conference to next month’s Agenda
CORRESPONDENCE
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
A. Next Meeting April 2 – Work Session

B. Regular Meeting April 16

C. Work Session May 7 – same night as senior award night, do we want to change that?
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Doris McKinley– next agenda please add discussion of guns on campus to allow us to protect ourselves
Seconded by an audience member – suggestion to poll parents and staff on their own beliefs and feedback

We need more community feedback and more rounded representation 
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:39 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
